

## ROAD TO

July 2025

Dear Friends and Family,

Thank you so much for your continued prayers and support! July was a full and encouraging month of ministry. We visited five states, partnering with churches and attending conferences.

In Virginia, we had a great time at Open Bible Baptist Church where I preached and presented our ministry. We were especially encouraged by Pastor Kyser's heart for church planting in America. While in Seagrove, NC, we stayed at Needham's Grove Baptist Church and even got to help them prep for VBS. We then headed to Johnson City, TN for our missions agency council meeting-what a blessing to reconnect with other missionaries and enjoy some much-needed encouragement (and even a little golf)! After the council meeting, we traveled to Bethany Baptist Church in Ava, MO and served at their Vacation Bible School. Brooke and Haven helped with snacks and games, and I taught the adult class. The church raised over \$1,000 for missions and even voted to take us on for support-praise the Lord! We finished the month at the Spring River Bible Conference in Highland, AR. It was a joy to reconnect with fellow missionaries and pastors and be encouraged by the preaching and fellowship.

Looking ahead, we're preparing for a busy fall in the Northwest. Our calendar is nearly full through the end of the year, and we're praying these churches will catch the vision for church planting in San Francisco. Thank you for praying with us as we follow











Baptist Church's VBS

Making friends at Bethany Sunday service at Needham's Grove Baptist Church



Breakfast with the Crabtrees during council meeting

## Prayer Requests:

- Safety as we travel throughout the fall
- That churches will continue to prayer-fully consider supporting us
- Souls to be saved in San Francisco. CA